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roland and judy adamson announced as honorary chairs
for lone star stomp gala on april 16, 2016
Richmond – The Fort Bend County Museum Association is pleased to announce Roland and Judy Adamson as honorary chairs for the 2016 Lone Star Stomp! The Adamsons are long-time residents of Fort Bend County with an impressive background of community involvement and support for many organizations throughout the county, including the Fort Bend County Museum Association.
“For me, Richmond’s sesquicentennial celebration in 1972 really sparked my curiosity to learn more about the city and its history,” Roland said. “Once I started looking into the amazing things that happened in Fort Bend County, I came to see this area as a cradle of Texas civilization. Jane Long, Mirabeau B. Lamar, Stephen F. Austin’s Old 300 Colony – it all happened right here in Fort Bend County.”
Judy helped organize the first annual Candlelight Tours and was president of the Fort Bend Museum Docent Society in 1981. She’s a member of the Garden Club of Richmond and has also been deeply involved with the education community as a middle school principal and executive director of human resources for Lamar Consolidated ISD.

“Every child in Texas public schools has to take Texas history,” Judy said. “What the Fort Bend Museum does well is taking history out of a book and making past times real. It creates a lasting impression in young minds.”
As the county continues to grow, the need for the Museum is even greater, Roland said. “New people are coming in who don’t know the heritage of this area. To me, that’s important, and the Fort Bend Museum is instrumental in making sure that legacy is preserved and shared.”
Roland served as executive director of The George Foundation for more than 35 years and has served on the boards of many other organizations, including the Brazos River Authority, the Grand Parkway Association, the Polly Ryon Memorial Hospital (now Oak Bend) and more. He is currently president of the board of the West Fort Bend Water Authority and a member of the International Committee for the Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo.
The Adamsons live in Richmond and have two children and three grandchildren; in their spare time, they enjoy being outdoors and traveling.

The Lone Star Stomp is set for Saturday, April 16, 2016, from 7-11 p.m. at the George Ranch Historical Park. The 2016 theme is “Texas’ Most Wanted” and all proceeds benefit the educational and preservation efforts of the Fort Bend Museum. The Fort Bend Museum is located at 500 Houston Street in Richmond; for more information, visit www.fortbendmuseum.org or call 281-342-6478.
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